San Diego Fly Fishers (SDFF) supports the California Golden Trout Project in unique fashion.
    San Diego Fly Fishers is one of the largest and most active fly fishing clubs in the Nation, with more than 300 active members and is affiliated with the Federation of Fly Fishers (FFF).  SDFF’s goal is to promote the sport of fly fishing through conservation and education.  Each year the club raises more than $5,000 though an annual raffle and all of that money is used to support conservation and educational projects.  Along with the money, an active contingent of conservation minded SDFF volunteers contribute hundreds of hours on projects like the San Diego City Parks Chollas Lake Youth Fishing Program, the Healing Waters Program at the USMC Wounded Warrior Barracks at Camp Pendleton and the Golden Trout Conservation Project.
    Many SDFF volunteers have worked on various Golden Trout conservation projects over the year: building fences, repairing head cuts and trail crossings, helping with fish counts and extirpation of invasives.  But, in addition to individual contributions the Club wanted to help in some larger way.  After several discussions with Lisa Sims, the Fisheries Biologist with the Inyo National Forest, we came up with the idea of adopting the annual care of the Casa Viejas exclusion fence.  The fence was built by volunteers three years ago around the center of Casa Viejas Meadow to keep grazing cattle from destroying the trout habitat.  The Forest Service (Lisa) designed the fence so that the barbed wire could be easily dropped to the ground, to prevent major damage by heavy winter snows.  We felt this would be a good long term project for SDFF for several reasons:

1. Some SDFF volunteers helped build the fence and were familiar with the construction.  
2. Casa Viejas Meadow is at the Southern end of the Golden Trout Wilderness, closest to San Diego. 
3.  The meadow is a relatively easy two mile hike from the Black Rock Trail Head, so volunteers can just go in for the day, carrying the tools needed for minor fence repair.  
4. Unless there is major damage, there is no need for the Forest Service packers to bring in supplies.  
5. Although it is a relatively easy job, it still required Lisa and her staff to plan the logistics, arrange for volunteers and supervise the work   Now, SDFF takes care of the arrangements, carries out the work and reports back on the condition of the fence.  
U. S. Forest Service still monitors the condition of the fence and takes care of any major repairs.  The SDFF volunteers get to help the Golden Trout Project in their own small way, enjoy a weekend in a beautiful Wilderness meadow, and catch a few pretty little Golden Trout… barbless hooks catch and release, of course!    

